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EPP Scrutiny Committee - Actions and Referrals Update

Meeting Date Minuted Action / Referral / Request Progress Update Officer
Target / Completion 

Date

Completed / 

On-going

8th April 2015 Contaminated Land Inspection Strategy 2015 - 

Unanimously resolved that the Contaminated Land 

Inspection Strategy 2015 be recommended for formal 

approval and adoption by the Executive Board.

At its meeting on the 11th May 2015, the Executive 

Board unanimously resolved to recommend to 

Council that the Contaminated Land Inspection 

Strategy 2015 be approved. The Strategy and the 

Board's recommendation was considered by 

County Council at its meeting on 9th June 2015. 

County Council resoled that the Contaminated Land 

Inspection Strategy 2015 be approved.

Robin Staines / 

Sue Watts / 

Alun Rees

9th June 2015 Completed

15th May 2015 Stray Horses - The Executive Board be asked to write 

to the Welsh Government expressing the Committee’s 

concern that legislation continued to be introduced 

without any additional funding being provided to assist 

local authorities in its implementation.

The Exeutive Board Member for Environmental & 

Public Protection wrote to the Welsh Government 

in May 2015 outlining the Committee's concerns. A 

response from Rebecca Evans AM (Deputy 

Minister for Farming & Food) was received on the 

30th June 2015. The Minister's response was 

ciruclated to the Committee on the 19th August 

2015. 

Cllr. Jim Jones / 

Robin Staines / 

Roger Edmunds

19th August 2015 Completed

Environmental & Public Protection Scrutiny 

Committee Forward Work Programme for 2015/16 - 

Unanimously resolved that a task and finish group be 

established to research different approaches to car 

parking charges that could be applied in the county. 

The Group's membership has been confirmed as: 

Councillors Peter Cooper (Labour), Alun Davies 

(Plaid), Ivor Jackson (Independent), John Jenkins 

(Unaffiliated) and Elwyn Williams (Plaid). The 

Group held its first meeting on the 24th September 

2015. 

Matthew 

Hughes 

24th September 2015 Completed

8th June 2015 Dog Control Orders: Anti-Social Behaviour, Crime 

and Policing Act 2014 - Unanimously resolved that the 

proposals outlined in the report be endorsed for 

consideration by the Executive Board, subject to the 

inclusion of the following additional proposals (a) an 

order for dogs to be kept on leads at all times on all 

sports pitches, parks and playgrounds; (b) an order for 

dogs to be kept on leads at all times on all public 

highways. 

The Executive Board considered this item at its 

meeting on the 13th July 2015. Following 

consideration of the report, the Board unanimously 

resolved to commence the statutory order making 

process in order to allow the proposed public space 

protection orders (PSPOs) to be implemented, 

subject to further formal consultation. The Board 

also agreed that the E&PP Scrutiny Committee’s 

additional two recommendations be considered in 6 

months. 

Christina Harrhy 

/ Mario Cresci / 

Ainsley Williams 

/ Michael 

Roberts 

13th July 2015 Completed
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Waste Service: Defining the strategic direction and 

the transition from 60% to 70% recycling - Resolved 

that the recommendations outlined in Section 2 of the 

report be endorsed for consideration by the Executive 

Board, subject to the following amendments; 

(Recommendation 5) termination of the current 

green/garden waste kerbside collection service when 

the new vehicles and routes are introduced (from April 

2016), subject to an extension of the compost bins 

scheme in order to off-set the impact of terminating the 

service; (Recommendation 6) a kitchen caddy food bin 

liner trial be introduced from Autumn 2015 with the aim 

of increasing the participation in food waste recycling.

The matter was considered by the Executive Board 

at its meeting on the 27th July 2015. The Board 

unanimously resolved that  the introduction of 

kitchen caddy food bin liners as a trial in specific 

targeted areas from Autumn 2015 with the aim of 

assessing their effectiveness in increasing 

participation in food waste recycling, prior to 

making a decision on a wider roll-out to all 

households, be approved. It also agreed to review 

the current green/garden waste kerbside collection 

service in order to ascertain whether it coulc be run 

satisfactoraly on a commercial basis.

Christina Harrhy 

/ Mario Cresci / 

Ainsley Williams 

27th July 2015 Completed

18th September 

2015 (Joint 

meeting with 

E&C Scrutiny 

Committee)

Sustaining Post-Sixteen College/School Transport - 

Unanimously resolved that the Executive Board ask the 

other Welsh local authorities for full details of how they 

implemented charges for post-sixteen transport and 

seek clarification as to whether these had affected post-

sixteen education in the long term. 

The Committee's comments will be included in the 

consultation report and its recommendation will be 

considered by the Executive Board at a future 

meeting. 

Eifion Bowen / 

Steve Pilliner / 

Jackie Edwards 

/ Gaynor 

Morgan   

To be confirmed On-going

18th September 

2015 

Substance Misuse Services Visits Update - Resolved 

that the Chair of the Task & Finish Group (during the 

Substance Misuse Review) accompanies the Executive 

Board Members on future visits.

The committee's request has been noted and Cllr. 

Jackson will be invited to attend future visits. 

Kate Thomas / 

Cllr. Ivor 

Jackson

18th September 2015 Completed
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